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May 12, 2017

STARS Steering Committee

Assaociation for the Advancement of Sustainahility in Higher Education
2401 Walnut Street, Suite 102

Philadelphia, PA 19103

To Whom It May Concern:

I am pleased to submit this letter of affirmation that the information presented for Lehigh
University's STARS Innovation credit is complete and accurate to the best of my knowledge.
This letter affirms that in the Spring of 2015 oak trees recovered at Lehigh University after
Hurricane Sandy (October 2012) were used to construct conference tables for use in Williams
Hall. In addition to this, during the summer of 2016 both a conference table for the Lehigh
President’s office as well as a reception desk in the atrium of the Alumni Memeorial building also
used wood salvaged from trees downed during Hurricane Sandy.

The day after Hurricane Sandy hit in October 2012, dozens of giant oak trees that had stood as
stalwart guardians of the university since the days before Lehigh was founded were decimated.
By the end of the storm, a team rescued and had milled six 12-foot pieces of trees that were
nearly 300 years old, knowing that someday there would be a way to repurpose them on
campus. In 2015, a group of Lehigh students and staff members came together to give the
historic wood a second life — to construct conference tables for use in Williams Hall and other
furniture for prominent locations throughout campus.

During the building process, students learned about different woodworking processes, how
these trees fell down on eampus and all the steps to storage and recover the trees. Students
helped chip off bark from the rough wood, sand the table tops and cut the pieces for the steel
base in the metal shop, while engaging with the history and recovery process of those trees at
Lehigh. These projects are another example of how Lehigh students and staff utilize the campus
as a living laboratory and how Lehigh promotes reuse and waste minimization through
innovative solutions.

By recovering these oak trees after Hurricane Sandy, Lehigh continuously promotes knowledge
on refevant environmental topics and extends learning experiences to the entire community.
This initiative emphasizes Lehigh's support for environmental sustainability within campus,




engaging students on sustainable actions, and leveraging faculty, staff, and student interest.
Beyond that, this process and its impactful outcome has given rise to a new set of policies at
Lehigh whereby trees that fall or need to be taken down due to safety risks are assessed for
their value as potential building materials. Since Hurricane Sandy, at least four other trees on

campus have been salvaged and milled to, one day, be made into furniture or other useful
items.

Please et me know if you have any guestions.

Sincerely,

Brian Slocum _
Managing Director, Design Labs

Director, Lehigh University Additive Manufacturing Lab
Integrated Product Development Advisor



